# An update on construction in your neighborhood



## Ridgewood Regulator Rebuild | Queens, NY

### April 2024

Dear neighbor,

We are writing to update you regarding ongoing work in your neighborhood. As you may know, we are currently rebuilding the existing regulator station, located on Metropolitan Avenue, Flushing Avenue, and Starr Street in Queens, NY. Part of our outstanding work includes mandated quality assurance testing and tie in activities.

On or around the week of April 08, 2024, crews will be performing pressure testing activities. Pressure testing is anticipated to take 4 to 8 hours to complete but may require extended time. Following pressure testing will be tie in activities, on or around the week of April 15, 2024, tie in activities may include road closures and extended work hours.

Once these activities are complete, crews will continue to complete the project, then begin restoring the area. The project remains on schedule for completion this spring. For your safety, please do not enter work zones and be mindful of construction during and after work hours.

Thank you for your continued patience and understanding as we work to complete the Ridgewood Regulator Rebuild Project. For questions and concerns, please reach out to our project team by phone: 718-749-9542, email: Box.QNprojects@nationalgrid.com, or visit our project website at www.ngrid.com/ridgewood.

Thank you,

#### **Project Outreach Team**

Phone Number: 718-749-9542

Email: Box.QNprojects@nationalgrid.com

Website: www.ngrid.com/ridgewood

#### This is an important notice. Please have it translated.



